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13 April 2022 

 

MS. LORMELYN E. CLAUDIO 

Regional Director 

Department of Environment and Natural Resources MIMAROPA 

1515 L&S Bldg., Roxas Blvd., Ermita, Manila 

 

 Attention:  Ms. Fatima G. Grate 

      Regional Technical Working Group in Nutrition  

 

Dear Director Claudio: 

 

Greetings from National Nutrition Council – MIMAROPA! 

 

The Local Government Unit (LGU) Mobilization strategy of the Philippine Plan of Action for 

Nutrition (PPAN) identified the Peer Learning Approach as key to strengthen local nutrition 

governance. The Peer Learning Approach is a package of technical assistance modalities that 

has three components and one of which is the Nutrition Shepherding Project. 

 

The Nutrition Shepherding Project is a platform that involves guiding and mentoring low 

performing LGUs by a regional nutrition shepherding team to enhance their knowledge and 

skills on nutrition program management. It is built on one of the key lessons of the 

Compendium of Actions on Nutrition, where NNC regional offices have a unique role in the 

mentoring to multiply the LGUs ascending in their work for PPAN. 

 

As we prepare for the implementation of the Nutrition Shepherding Project in the region,  we 

would like to earnestly invite Ms. Grate to be part of the Regional Nutrition Shepherding 

Team (RNST) and join the face-to-face orientation meeting which will be held at a venue in 

DSWD MIMAROPA Field Office on 28 April 2022 (Thursday), 9:00 AM.  

 

Participants will be oriented in establishing and implementing the project, priming the 

Regional Nutrition Shepherding Team, as well as skills in persuasion and management of 

difficult situations. 
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We will appreciate receiving your confirmation using the attached slip on or before 21 April 

2022. Our staff, Ms. Bianca Louise Veronica M. Estrella with mobile number 09159287792 

and email 

address nncmimaropa@gmail.com will be closely coordinating with your office regarding the 

matter. 

 

Thank you and we look forward to your usual positive response to this invitation. 

 

Very truly yours, 

 

 

MA. EILEEN B. BLANCO, RND, MPA 

Nutrition Program Coordinator 

OIC, NNC MIMAROPA 
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REGIONAL NUTRITION SHEPHERDING TEAM ORIENTATION MEETING 

28 April 2022 | 9:00 AM 

 

CONFIRMATION SLIP 

 

Instruction: Kindly complete the details below and send by email to 

nncmimaropa@gmail.com on or before 21 April 2022. 

 

  

I will attend the orientation meeting onsite. 

  

I cannot attend the meeting. 

 

 

Name  

Position  

Contact 

Number 

 

Email Address  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

mailto:nncmimaropa@gmail.com

